
 
 

2019 Term 2 Calendar 

Wk 4 May 

20-24 NAPLAN 

22 NSS @11am: Alpacas with 
Maraccas 

12: Debating vs ABPS  

23 Transition to School Expo  
@6.30 - 8.30pm 

24 3/4B Assembly  

@2.30pm 

Wk 5 May 

27-30 Scholastic Book Fair in library 

30 Jump Rope for Heart Demo 

31 1K Assembly @2.30pm 

                                                                                         Term 2 Week 4 | Mon 20 May 2019 
                            From Kylie’s Desk …. 

PBL 
Our 3 core values are RESPECT,  

RESPONSIBILITY and  
EXCELLENCE. 

This week we are focussing on  
Respect 

Polite Greeting 
Excellence: 

participate actively 

Payments Due  Cost Due by 

Resource Pack $70 ASAP 

Stewart House 
Envelopes Due 
back 

$2 overdue 

Hunter Valley 
Zoo 

$30 14 Jun 

Naidoc Perf. $5 21 Jun 

Year 6 camp 
deposit 

$60 TODAY 

Dear parents, carers and friends of our school, 

Bus Changes 

Please see page 3 for information regarding changes to traffic conditions due to the Tomaree Rd 
roadworks. 

 

STAGE 3 FUNDRAISING BBQ – ELECTION DAY 

On Saturday, 18th May our Year 6 students and teachers held a democratic sausage sizzle to 
raise funds to contribute to their school formal and Year 6 gift to the school.  The sausage sizzle 
was a great success, with two donations from the Corcoran/Parson family and Rock/Quick family; 
with cake donations from the Mahony & Giblett families; with stall assistance from the Hall, Loose 
and Brealey families.  Thank you for your ongoing assistance. 

 

GRIP LEADERSHIP DAY 

This Thursday our Parliamentarians are attending the annual GRIP Leadership Day. This day will 
focus on training our student leaders in their role as school leader. Topics include developing my-
self to lead and making a difference to my team, my school and to society. 

 

STAGE 3 CANBERRA EXCURSION 

The permission notes and deposit for the Stage 3 excursion to Canberra is due today (20th May).  
Please ensure you have notified the school and paid the deposit by Tuesday 21st May. This  
morning approximately 1/3 of our students had not returned notes or paid the deposit. 

 

KINDERGARTEN 2020 

Kindy Peninsula Expo 

This Thursday night, 23rd May, the annual Kindy Peninsula Expo will be held at Soldiers Point 
Bowling Club. This expo is an opportunity for all families with a child entering Kindergarten in 2020 
to talk with schools and gather information on the enrolment process and preparing children for 
school. 

Teddy Bear’s Picnic 

Our first Kindy 2020 Orientation Activity will be the Teddy Bear’s Picnic on Thursday 27th June. 
This is for all Preschool children and is an activity that is thoroughly enjoyed by all each year. 

Enrolment 

To assist us with planning for 2020 we are now accepting expressions of interest if your child is 
eligible to enrol in Kindergarten in 2020. Please be aware that your child needs to be in our school 
zone for us to be able to enrol them.  Attached to this newsletter is a picture of our school zone 
along with an expression of interest form. 

 

NAPLAN TESTS 2019 - Monday May 13th until Friday May 24th 

The National Assessment Program – Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) is an annual assessment 
for students in Years 3, 5, 7 and 9. This year we are transitioning to the NAPLAN Online assess-
ment. 

Additional information for parents about the National Assessment Program can be found on this 
website: http:// www.naplan.edu.au/parents/ parents.html  
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Canteen News 

Flexischools (online ordering system) is coming to the Shoaly Shack! It will be up and running really soon but in the meantime you are 
able to download the app on your device, add your child/children and select Shoal Bay PS. We will be offering some information 
sessions for parents in the coming weeks for anyone who feels they need a little bit of help figuring out how to use the new system. 
Keep an eye on Snippets for further information. 

In other news - the Spaghetti Bolognaise bowl is back on the menu due to popular demand!   If anyone is able to offer some of their time 
to help out in the canteen please come and see Courtney. It’s getting super busy in the canteen now with the new menu and Courtney 
would really appreciate some more helpers. Thank you to all of the wonderful people who already volunteer their time – it is much 
appreciated. 

Pre-Loved Uniform Shop 

The Pre-loved Uniform Shop will be open on Tuesday 21st May from 2:45 to 3:30 pm.  Money raised by the Pre-loved Uniform Shop will 
be used by the P&C to purchase items needed for students representing the school (such as team jerseys, blazers etc).  The uniform 
shop gratefully accepts donations. If you have any old uniforms that you would like to donate, please leave them at the front office.  

Every effort will be made to return lost property that is labelled with the owner's name but unlabelled items that can't be returned will be 
sold through the Pre-loved Uniform Shop. Please make sure that all of your children’s clothes are clearly labelled. Names often become 
illegible after repeated washes so it pays to check that they can still be read.  
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